

DEPARTMENTAL SUBMISSION

DEPARTMENT: OCFO - Development & Grants

FILE NUMBER: OCFO - Development & Grants-0157

* RE:

Submitting reso. autho. Request to renew Authorization to accept private donations for COVID-19 Relief Efforts.

* SUMMARY:

During the COVID-19 pandemic, the Office of Development and Grants, in partnership with various City departments and the Detroit Public Safety Foundation (DPSF), has been receiving small donations in the form of cash, supplies, equipment and other miscellaneous gifts, in order to combat the COVID-19 pandemic and provide Detroiters with the support they need to reduce the impact of the pandemic. There are no match requirements for these donations. On February 16, 2021, City Council authorized the acceptance of rolling COVID-19 donations through December 31, 2021. This request is to renew that authorization in order to allow City Departments and the DPSF to accept COVID-19 relief donations on a rolling basis through December 31, 2022.

* RECOMMENDATION:

Request to renew Authorization to accept private donations for COVID-19 Relief Efforts. During the COVID-19 pandemic, the Office of Development and Grants, in partnership with various City departments and the Detroit Public Safety Foundation (DPSF), has been receiving small donations in the form of cash, supplies, equipment and other miscellaneous gifts, in order to combat the COVID-19 pandemic and provide Detroiters with the support they need to reduce the impact of the pandemic. There are no match requirements for these donations. On February 16, 2021, City Council authorized the acceptance of rolling COVID-19 donations through December 31, 2021. This request is to renew that authorization in order to allow City Departments and the DPSF to accept COVID-19 relief donations on a rolling basis through December 31, 2022.

* DEPARTMENTAL CONTACT:

Name: Jalesa Beck

Position: Administrative Assistant II

*=REQUIRED